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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, October 11 , 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  Twyla Hollingsworth, Candidate Mecklenburg County District Court Judge; LeeAnn Patton, Candidate, Mecklenburg County Commission, District #2; Chipp Bailey, Sheriff of Mecklenburg County; Patrick Hoskins, Transit Analyst, CATS
	40 members
5 speakers
1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:31pm
Guest Speakers

Twyla Hollingsworth, Candidate Mecklenburg Co. District Court Judge
www.votehollingsworth@yahoo.com 

Ms. Hollingsworth stated that this was her first campaign for public office.  She is running to make a difference and get involved.  She has practiced law for 14 years and is experienced in District Courts in Gaston and Mecklenburg Counties.  She stressed her community involvement and her integrity.  In answering a direct question regarding the nature of the race for District Court Judge, she noted that to vote for her (or any of the judgeships) one would have to scroll down to the bottom of the ballot.  The race is non-partisan and in voting a straight party ticket you will not be voting for judges. 
Lee Ann Patton, Candidate Mecklenburg County Commissioner, District #2
In her first time running for public office, Ms. Patton noted that Mecklenburg County is a high-tax county in a high-tax state – the result of “out of control spending.”  She reiterated her platform of focusing on creating jobs.  Lee Ann noted that District #2 runs through the northern and western sections of Madison Park.  If elected she would not represent the entire neighborhood.
Chipp Bailey, (Incumbent) Sheriff of Mecklenburg County
Sheriff stressed his 15 years of leadership in the sheriff’s office – 2 years as sheriff and 13 years as Chief Deputy.  When asked if the lower jail population had freed up resources within the jail, Sheriff Bailey noted that housing the inmate population in less crowed facilities has reduced the stress levels of his detention officers.  It has also facilitated a focus on inmate education – especially the continuing education of high-school age inmates.
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 9/14/2010 to 10/11/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 600 E. Woodlawn Rd. – Breaking & entering (B&E), unlocked crawl space, copper plumbing stolen [see minutes of June HOA meeting for similar MO] (9/15)

b. 4700 Gilmore – Trespass, cleared by arrest, perpetrator banned                  (9/17)

c. 500 Ebb Place – Larceny, cameras and disks stolen                                     (9/24)

d. 4700 Wedgewood Drive – Larceny, theft of bicycle                                        (9/27)

e. 4800 Gilmore – B&E of vehicle, medications stolen                                        (9/30)

f. 700 Brockbank – during traffic stop officers found drug paraphernalia, driver charge with possession of controlled substance                                           (10/05)

In response to last month’s inquiry from a member regarding a “rash of B&E’s occurring on Drexmore since the beginning of the year,” Officer Hairston noted that the number he researched was 3 B&E’s – the 3rd occurring on 8/25.  The member who had raised the concern was not in attendance at this month’s meeting.
Featured Guest Speaker

Patrick Hoskins, CATS
In his opening remarks Mr. Hoskins noted that the purpose of his presentation was to identify, through community forums, needs, system enhancements / improvements and overall concerns regarding bus service in or through the neighborhood.  Focusing on the “near-term” fiscal years of 2013 – 2018, Mr. Hoskins solicited ideas that could be implemented within that timeframe.  An example of an idea that surfaced from public forums held during CATS previous 5-year planning cycle was the need for cross-town bus routes.  Route #60 (which runs on Tyvola and Fairview Roads) and intersects several north-south CATS routes was put into service as a direct result of feedback from public forums.  He noted that recommendations for system efficiencies and cost containment measures would take a high priority during the current planning cycle.  Before distributing a survey to the membership in attendance, Hoskins asked, “Where is CATS missing the mark with our bus service in Madison Park?”
- One member suggested building a bus shelter at the Marion Diehl Senior Center.

- Another noted a need for the installation of “bus rider ship etiquette” signs citing a specific example of one passenger’s stuff taking up an entire seat on a very full bus.

- A further suggestion was to consider recording PSA-type messages that would run (or be activated at the driver’s discretion) over the PA system of the bus that would request certain behaviors in specific situations.  Example:  “For the comfort of our passengers, who have just boarded, please move your belongings to your lap.  Thank you.”
- Another member asked if CATS would consider building a bus shelter at the intersection of Park Road and Tyvola/Fairview.

- A final observation was proffered that bus ridership appeared to be very light at certain times of the day.
Regarding the Lynx Blue Line, Mr. Hoskins mentioned that the topic of tonight’s survey was CATS bus service.  However, members voiced their opinions and observations with regard to the light rail service and made the following comments (among others not noted in these minutes):
- Security appeared to be lax even when it took the form of a uniformed presence.  This seemed to be particularly the case with Barton Security (private) guards who did not behave in a proactive manner in enforcing ticket checks, general quiet, the “no-eating on the train policy, etc.
- A follow-up question concerned whether the private guards had powers of arrest on the trains as well as on the platforms and parking lots.

Neighborhood Updates

Tyvola Adopt-A-Street Clean Up, Saturday,  September 25th 
Thanks to the following members for your help in picking up along Tyvola Road and fulfilling the HOA’s commitment to the City’s Adopt-a-Street program.
Martin Doss

John McCandlish

Lee Hiney

Jo Ann and Don Means

Lynn and Richard Todd

Lee Ann Patton
Jack Horton

Candace Armstrong

Richard Akers

 

Congratulations to Lee Ann Patton for winning the free 1 hour massage.    Thank you, again, Dr. Tony Peters for donating your services for the benefit of the HOA!  
Dr Tony Peters' Chiropractic & Acupuncture
2727 South Boulevard
Charlotte NC 28209
(704) 521-1389
Neighborhood Statistical Analysis (NSA):  Quality of Life Studies
NSA 197 Madison Park (essentially all of Madison Park north of Tyvola Road)

NSA 196 Montclaire / Madison Park (essentially the remainder of Madison Park lying south of Tyvola Road adjoined to the Montclaire neighborhood)
The results of the biennial studies came out last month.  NSA 197 Madison Park remains “Stable trending up.”  NSA 196 Montclaire / Madison Park has slipped from “Stable” to “Transitioning.”  Since 2004, President Doss has attempted to get the NSA 197 Madison Park boundary redrawn to encompass all 2350 homes – essentially creating an NSA that reflects Madison Park and only Madison Park.  [President Doss contacted Pat Mumford director of Neighborhood Business Services (among the many of our City Officials, County Officials, Police, and CMS he contacted) to voice the need to be analyzed as a unified whole without Tyvola Road’s use as an artificial boundary to the true workings of the neighborhood.  See Pat Mumford’s response below.]  Across the spectrum of the 20 variables evaluated in every NSA study in Charlotte, it appears that the main influence in the decline of NSA 196 Montclaire / Madison Park is the Social issues variable which reflects the condition and educational performance of the neighborhood’s schools.   Another factor noted in the studies (and which is common to both NSA 197 and 196) is “Low pedestrian friendliness” which reflects the fact that both areas are generally lacking in sidewalks.
Pat Mumford responded to President Doss on 9/14/10:
Thank you for your note regarding the Madison Park NSA.   We are currently working with UNCC to break down the NSA geographies into actual neighborhoods.   This way, the data will be more relevant to neighborhood organizations.   Tom Warshauer is guiding this effort for us and I’ve copied him on this note to be sure he is aware of your comments.

 Patrick T. Mumford

Director

Neighborhood & Business Services

Charlotte, NC 28202

Mr. Doss –

On 9/15/10 President Doss Received further confirmation this will indeed happen for the 2012 reports: 

As Pat Mumford indicated, I am working on the update of neighborhood boundaries for the Quality of Life Study.  We have contracted with UNC-C to lead the project, updating neighborhood boundaries throughout the entire city.  We recognize that the boundaries are problematic for many neighborhoods – some NSA’s are too large, others have the wrong edges.   We are also aware of your issues and have passed this information on to UNC-C from earlier requests and will be sure that your concerns are addressed.    UNC-C should be starting their work on boundaries in the fall of this year, 2010.  

Thanks for your work to improve your community.  If I can help you further, please let me know.

Tom W 

Tom Warshauer
Community and Commerce Manager
Neighborhood & Business Services

Neighborhood Fire hydrants:  Use by private contractors
President Doss had a resident on Seacroft come by his home to tell him that she had noticed a large truck every morning filling up with water from the Fire Hydrant at Chedworth.   President Doss witnessed a similar occurrence on South Blvd. (just down from Seneca Place) about a week earlier.   He called 311 and was transferred to the water department.   Turns out the City allows commercial business and non-City trucks to obtain water with a permit.  The permit looks like a fire hydrant and should be displayed on the truck.   If not, the City is requesting that residents obtain as much information as possible about what they saw and call 311. 

Community Yard Sale 10-2 Sat. Nov. 13

Wedgewood Baptist Church Community Event and Yard Sale will be held
in the parking lot of the church at the corner of Wedgewood Drive and Tyvola Road.  Yard Sale hours are 8am-Noon.  Craft and Bake Sale hours are 10am-2pm.  Madison Park neighbors are urged to participate.  For further info please call Elaine Banister (704) 525-4303 or Sam Yassine (704) 544-1872.

Advertising:  Space for Sale on Madison Park Website NOW! ! !
Be the next “Webvertiser” on Neighborhoodlink.com.  Reach 28210 residents in a “trending up” neighborhood.  Madison Park is now selling Ad Space on the HOA Neighborhoodlink Web site.   Check it out today.  Showmars restaurant (Emerywood location) has the honor of being the inaugural advertiser on the site.  Their ad includes Showmars well recognized logo.   If you have a business that would like to advertise on our web site seen by an average of 5,000 visitors a month, contact the HOA today at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com to obtain all the details.   Please type “Advertising” in the subject line of your e-mail.   

HOA Agenda:  Policy Regarding Requests for Time

President Doss reviewed the agenda policy with regard to any commercial enterprise seeking to speak before the membership.  Commercial sponsors of HOA-sponsored events can request designated agenda time generally 15 to 20 minutes during one HOA monthly meeting.  Unscheduled 5 (five) minutes of Open Discussion time will always be available to members as well as commercial enterprise speakers after the official business portion of the monthly meeting has concluded.
.
Murrayhill / Wedgewood Sidewalk Project Update

E-mailed responses received by President Doss:

Per your question about timing for the Murrayhill sidewalk construction, I wanted to clarify the projected schedule.  The City is currently in the real estate phase and agents are working with property owners where easements are needed.  Agreements have already been signed by a number of property owners. 

The Bid phase is expected in the 2nd Qtr of 2011.   Construction is expected to start in the 3rd Qtr of 2011 with completion by the end of 2011.  So construction starting in June of 2011 is still within the proposed timeframe.   

If you have further questions, please contact me or the project manager, Sonji Mosley, at smosley@ci.charlotte.nc.us.  

Pedestrian Program Manager

Vivian

A mailer will be going out this week to residents on Murrayhill and Wedgewood on the current status of the project.   The info has been uploaded on our web site home page.  Also any questions on the Real estate phase can be directed to:

The City’s Real Estate staff member for this project is Charles Anzalone.

His phone and email number are: 704-336-3107   canzalone@ci.charlotte.nc.us
If residents would like more information about the real estate process, please have them contact Charles.  He would be glad to provide more information.

Vivian
Lowe’s Tool Shed

There is now a community Tool Shed to provide City of Charlotte Residents, neighborhoods and community organizations with the resources to beautify and maintain their communities.   To reserve your tools today, or, for more information contact:  http://nbs.charlottenc.gov   or (704) 336-2175.
This benefit to the community may very well come in handy if things move forward on the Put-a-Park-in-Madison Park initiative currently underway.
Positive Perceptions:  Branding and Marketing Your Neighborhood

On 10/7/10, President Doss was a presenter at the CMU workshop at the Catalyst Apartments in Charlotte.  There were 15 different communities in attendance at the session.  President Doss has been asked to speak on several different topics at similar sessions over the last few years at the request of Neighborhood & Business Services.   In helping neighboring communities by agreeing to come and share his expertise, President Doss’ participation in these sessions has presented him with a forum in which to relate to the other neighborhoods of greater Charlotte what makes Madison Park such a great place to live.
[President Doss yielded the floor to Jarrett Hunt.]
Jarrett Hunt, Resident and HOA Member:  Pinewood Initiative
Jarrett spoke this month [see last month’s minutes] about the path that a student who lives in Madison Park might take through the CMS system.  Reiterating his perception of the CMS Board’s current stance that weighs in favor of proposals supporting neighborhood schools, Mr. Hunt presented a “neighborhood schools’ track” that the Pinewood Initiative team is proffering to CMS for the CMS student who lives in Madison Park:  Elementary School – Pinewood Elementary; Middle School – Sedgefield Middle and High School – Myers Park.  At under two miles, Myers Park is the team’s preference as the school which mostly closely meets their criterion for the school which is Madison Park’s “neighborhood” high school.  Other possible “neighborhood schools’ tracks include”  (1) Pinewood Elementary, A.G. Middle and E.E. Waddell High School (at just over 2 miles from Madison Park) or (2) Pinewood Elementary, Sedgefield Middle and South Mecklenburg High School (at under 4 miles) and (3) Pinewood Elementary, Sedgefield Middle and Harding University High School (at just under 10 miles).  Mr. Hunt concluded that geography alone speaks favorably regarding the team’s preferred track:  Pinewood, Sedgefield and Myers Park.
At that point in Mr. Hunt’s presentation, the mother of an E.E. Waddell student (and resident of the Starmount neighborhood) commented with regard to her son’s journey through the International Baccalaureate (IB) program that he began at Myers Park and now continues at Waddell High School.  Both mother and son gave an impassioned plea to support to continued existence of Waddell.  The Waddell mom pointed out that the continuation of Waddell posed an impediment to the efforts of the Pinewood Initiative team in their support of a Pinewood, Sedgefield and Myers Park track. She warned the team that pushing for a “neighborhood school track” agenda could put Madison Park on a track that (given Waddell’s survival in the current slate of schools to be closed) ends at Waddell.
[Editorial note:  The entire debate is not recorded in these minutes due to the sheer volume of comments made and rebutted.]

[Please see the Pinewood Initiative team’s brochure online at http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/files/document/399475 ]
"Put A Park in Madison Park" Effort:  Town Hall Style Meeting
On Monday, November 1 attend a town-hall style meeting regarding the "Put a Park in Madison Park" effort at 7PM at the new Pinewood Elementary School, room TBA. 

Contact Lisa Charde with questions: 646-299-8661
Elections for 2011 Nomination Period Now Open
Nominations are now being accepted for board of director and officer positions for the Madison Park HOA.  All board members and officers must be property owners living in Madison Park.  Directors serve 2 years terms.  There is a limit of two 2 year terms served back to back by directors before a 1 year break is required.  Officers serve 1 year terms but can be reelected without restrictions each year.
Board Members currently with 1 year remaining on their director terms are 

Sue Valentine-Plyler

Ken Davis

Bernice Ledford

Jo Ann Means

Anyone wishing to serve needs to submit their name at once for review to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com   cc: caf712@carolina.rr.com.   Nominations must be in hand by 11/1/10 for review.   We also need them by this date in case we need a paper ballot for November.  

Please include a brief statement about how long you have lived in Madison Park and anything else of interest you might like to share.

Elections will take place on 11/8/10 at our regular HOA meeting with service for newly elected positions beginning on 1/1/2011.
NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  The HOA currently has $2,028.83 in its account.  [The HOA had 86 paid member households for 2010.]  14 members have paid their 2011 dues.  You can pay online securely through the link on the HOA web site.  Remember all dues paid from this date will now be applied to 2011 and will earn you an official Madison Park T-shirt.
OPEN DISCUSSION:

Brian Foley spoke to stress the importance of getting educated and being informed with regard to the candidates running for District Attorney of Mecklenburg County.  Mr. Foley is a CMPD police officer and resident of Madison Park.  He articulated the need for watchfulness of neighbors looking out for neighbors.  He was aware of the crime patterns within Madison Park and strongly urged residents to be proactive in reducing car break-ins by locking your vehicle and, as importantly, removing GPS systems, radar detectors and CD’s from your car and stowing away or better yet taking any visible items out of your car and putting them in the house.  He reiterated many of the safety and security points made by Madison Park’s community service officer, Patrick Hairston of the Westover Division.  Officer Foley noted that he served in a northern division of CMPD.  [Editorial note:  The entire record of Officer Foley’s remarks is not recorded in these minutes due to the sheer volume of comments made.]

The Starmount Neighborhood is publishing a cookbook with proceeds to benefit the Starclaire Swim and Tennis Club.  Recipes were solicited and can be submitted to shood@carolina.rr.com .

A member asked that we keep Frances Lemond in our prayers.
A member advised that a Storm Water / Flood Plain meeting is scheduled for the 1st week of November and will be held at the Hal Marshall Building.

Willie Knight announced that if anyone should require the services of a Private Duty nurse that they please call (704) 527-3252.

New Members/First Time Attendees 

Brian Foley – Cooper Drive
Andrew Bender – Montford Drive

Willie Knight – E. Woodlawn Road

Amy Owenby – Currituck Drive

Adjournment

8:31pm

